
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: June 11, 2019 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Damon Dequenne, Assistant City Manager 

Robert Prestwood, City Engineer 

Council Action Requested: 
  
Consideration of a Petition for the Voluntary Annexation of Approximately 30.613 Acres Located 

off of Fishel Road Being Part of The Grove at Fishel Road (Southeast Ward) – Petition of Fishel 

Road Partners 

 

Strategic Focus Area: Livable Neighborhoods 

Strategic Objective:  No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

Summary of Information:  

 

The City of Winston-Salem has received a petition for the annexation of approximately 30.613 

acres located south off of Fishel Road being part of The Grove at Fishel Road.  The petitioned area 

is shown on Plat Book 69 Page 130 of the Forsyth County Register of Deeds Office, Forsyth 

County, North Carolina.   

 

The petition has been reviewed by the Fire and Police Departments. Both have indicated that 

services can be provided to the property.  The Sanitation Division has also reviewed the petition 

and determined that services can be provided by the City.  The Planning Board has approved the 

site plan for The Grove at Fishel Road. 

 

Staff recommends approval of the petitioner’s request.  

Committee Action: 
 

Committee Public Works 8/13/19 Action Forwarded without Recommendation 

For  Against  

Remarks: 

Without objection, this item was forwarded without recommendation. 

 


